CAWTHORNE PARISH COUNCIL
PARISH NOTES JANUARY 2020

Grant awarded to the Football Club
A grant of £500 has been awarded to Cawthorne Football Club towards the cost of replacing the equipment store shed which was completely demolished by the gales in December.

Objection to boating on Cannon Hall Park Lakes
The Parish Council has objected to the planning application for a boat shed and jetty on the middle lake in Cannon Hall Park. An application has been submitted to BMBC for a boat landing jetty/dipping platform and a boat store. The boat store is to be a shipping container clad in wood to disguise it.  The Parish Council consider boating on the lakes to be not in keeping with the country park and that it would affect the wildlife on and around the lake. It is considered that the lake is neither large nor deep enough for boats. Also, the boat house would be intrusive on the landscape. To view the planning application go to BMBC website www.barnsley.gov.uk/planningexplorer and follow the links.  The application number is 2019/1429

Objections to Planning Applications
[bookmark: _GoBack]Please note that objections by Cawthorne Parish Council to any planning application counts as one objection only. Parishioners are encouraged to submit their own objections and comments to planning applications and not just to rely on objections from the parish council.  Plans can be viewed on BMBC website Planning Explorer.  There you will find details of how to comment, and they are also on the notice published in the Barnsley Chronicle.

Village Design Statement
The revised Village Design Statement supplementary planning document was adopted by BMBC at its meeting on 28th November. The Village Design Statement sets out design principles for Cawthorne.
The Neighbourhood Development Plan is still in the consultation and examination stage.

Defective Street Lights
The Parish Council has received a number of complaints about defective street lights. Cllr Eyre is to look around the village and note those street lights not working and report them en masse to BMBC.
Problems with street lights, potholes, unemptied litter bins etc. can all be reported to BMBC online. 

Unemptied dog litter bin
The dog litter bin near the cricket ground had not been emptied and was overflowing.  This has been reported to BMBC. As said above, you can report these matters direct to BMBC. Each bin has a number and it is helpful to note this. You may still report it to the parish council who will pass it on to BMBC.

Parish Council Meeting
The next Parish Council meeting is on Thursday 6th February 2020 at 7.30pm in the Moxon Room, Cawthorne Village Hall.  The public is entitled to attend.
